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PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
July   7

9:30am, Holy Eucharist w/Commissioning of El Hogar Mission Trip Participants

July 13
-20

  El Hogar Mission Trip

July 28

9:30am, Holy Eucharist w/Commissioning of Urban Promise Mission Trip Participants

July  28- August 2
  Urban Promise Mission Trip
CLERGY AVAILABILITY THIS SUMMER

Your pastoral needs will be addressed promptly and are a priority. Our new Interim Rector, Rev. Peggy Hodgkins will be in the office Monday through Thursdays from 9am-Noon or feel free to contact her to make an appointment at peggyhodgkins@gmail.com or by cell phone (609) 468-2171.  Rev. Peggy is always taking Fridays off but will be available for pastoral emergencies.

Rev. Peggy will be on vacation from July 7 – 14 and the weekend of July 27-28.  In her absence please call the parish office (609) 737-0985 and you will be directed to clergy coverage in a pastoral emergency. 

Nursery Care breaks for the Summer
Our Nursery Care Program will take a summer break from July 7th through September 1st. Nursery Care will resume on Sunday, September 8th. Worship bags will

  be available for all children during services.

Summer Sundays with Children 

Summer services are more relaxed, which makes them a perfect time for children to get comfortable with being part of the congregation and with our Sunday worship experience. We understand that attention spans may be short so we have Worship Bags available for children (look for the tie dye!) which contain quiet things to occupy little hands while their little ears listen.  Please return the bags before you leave so they will be restocked and available for future Sundays. Thank you!

Here are some ideas for making the most out of worship time with your child:
· Talk with your child at home about the service: how to be respectful and attentive

· Help your child to look up the hymns or prayers prior to the service

· Be sure to assist your child in following along in the bulletin or the Book of Common Prayer: stand, sit or kneel when appropriate

· Be a good “peace” giver! Be sure to extend a handshake to all those around you and encourage your children to do the same during the Peace and don’t forget to give your child a hug!

· Encourage your child to place your offering in the collection plate when it is passed – they can even add some coins of their own if appropriate

· After church, take the bulletin home. During the week, pray for the people on the prayer list

The Rev. Canon John C. Belmont

8 Fairway Drive

Hopewell, New Jersey 08525
Dear Beloved in Christ:


Sandy and I thank you for all you have given us and meant  to us over many years we have served the parish as your rector and his devoted spouse.  We are grateful for the friendship, support and love lavished upon us:  The many opportunities we have had to grow in the knowledge and love of the Lord through our journeys, continuing education, the times we have spent in worship, the many resources with which we have been provided, but most of all, by just being with you to share in thought and conversation.  We have been blessed!


We were completely overwhelmed by “the send off” this past Sunday.  The Eucharist celebrated at both 8 and 9:30 will always be remembered.  Bishop Councell, Bishop Belshaw, the clergy and all of you who attended provided a sacred gift of the Spirit.  The music was absolutely breathtaking, especially the anthem.  Rory and all the musicians brought immeasurable joy to the celebration and tears of joy to a certain rector’s spouse!   Thank you!


The well planned festivities at the Trenton Country Club were beyond lavish.  We never realized we have over 400 friends who would make the effort to give up their Sunday gardens, golf, baseball, soccer, etc. for us.  I know there were some present with whom we never got the chance to chat.  Please know how much we appreciated your presence.  Thank you!


The many cards, notes, gifts, and sentiments you have shared with us are equally overwhelming.  The travel fund, the “Belmont” Funds established at the parish, as well as the diocese, are beyond generous!  The waterfront lots in the memorial garden will be used with gratitude in the distant future.  The Eagles shirt, #37, will be worn with pride each Sunday in the fall.   Most of all, we were both brought to tears by the re-naming of the parish hall allowing Jack and Sandy to be always with the people we love.  Thank you!


 We assure you that you will always be with us in our thoughts and prayers as St. Matthew's Episcopal Church, the community God’s Grace, continues to grow into the “full stature of Christ.”  We will see you in our travels around town (especially at the PQM).  Greet us with a smile and a hug!  We look forward to it.  Again, thank you, thank you; we thank God for each of you!







Faithfully in Christ,
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Jack and Sandy Belmont

(Retired)

From Pennington Borough in Honor of Father Jack and presented at his Retirement celebration.

A Proclamation of Appreciation

WHEREAS, John C. Belmont, Jr. a native of Mercer County, graduate of Rider College and the Philadelphia Divinity School, was ordained the Sacred Order of Priests of the Protestant Episcopal Church in the United States of America; and

WHEREAS, on February 24, 1976, Father Belmont was installed as the fifth Rector of St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church in Pennington Borough; and

WHEREAS, Father Belmont was honored for his service to the Episcopal Diocese of New Jersey with the title Canon; and 

WHEREAS, Father Belmont provided faithful service to the Pennington First Aid Squad, Inc. and the residents of Pennington and the Hopewell Valley as the Squad’s Chaplin; and

WHEREAS, Father Belmont gave his time as a volunteer member of the Pennington Borough Zoning Board of Adjustment; and

WHEREAS, Father Belmont has provided leadership to St. Matthew’s Church, increasing its membership, enlarging its facilities and engaging its members to contribute their time, talent and treasure to a variety of activities and causes beneficial to the residents of Pennington Borough, the Hopewell Valley and in service missions at home and abroad; and

WHEREAS, Father Belmont was one of the original members of the Battle Against Hunger annual bicycle tour which raises funds for the Trenton Area Soup Kitchen and the Rescue Mission of Trenton, and thereby supports the feeding and rehabilitation of our fellow citizens less fortunate than ourselves; and

WHEREAS, Father Belmont was the principal advocate for renovating and improving the property of St. Matthew’s Church, working in a spirit of cooperation with the Church’s neighbors, the Pennington Borough Planning and Zoning Board and the Borough’s professionals; and

WHEREAS, the St. Matthew’s Church property renovations included the creation of a Memorial Garden as a place internment for the earthly remains of the Church’s members and a place of solitude available to all Pennington Borough residents for prayer and personal reflection; and

WHEREAS, Father Belmont now intends to conclude his calling at St. Matthew’s and retire, ending 37 years of ministry and service in the community; 

NOW,THEREFORE BE IT PROCLAIMED, that I Mayor Anthony Persichilli, on behalf of Pennington Borough Council members Eileen Heinzel, Dina Dunn, Mary Ann Heino, Glen Griffiths, Tom Ogren and Edwin Weed Tucker, and a grateful community do hereby proclaim in recognition of Father Belmont’s service to his Church and to residents of Pennington Borough that Sunday June 23, 2013 be THE REVEREND CANON JOHN C. BELMONT, JR. DAY in the Borough of Pennington and that the portion of Curlis Avenue between South Main Street and Burd Street in the Borough of Pennington receive the honorary name THE REVEREND CANON JOHN C. BELMONT WAY for the entire day Sunday June 23, 2013; and

BE IT FURTHER PROCLAIMED, that I convey to Father Belmont the deep appreciation of the Borough of Pennington and its residents for his servant leadership in the Borough and the Hopewell Valley, and all good wishes for an enjoyable, healthy and long retirement.

Ordered on 




By Order of the Office of The Mayor

June 23, 2013







________________________________







               Anthony Persichilli
ST. MATTHEW’S BOOK CLUB

Have the dog days of summer got you down? Come to the St. Matthew's Book Club book club in July! We are reading a classic: My Antonia by Willa Cather. This great American novel documents the struggles of the hard-working immigrants that homesteaded the prairies. We will meet in the library on Thursday, July 18, at 7:30 pm. Questions? Call Holly Weise at 737-1064.

Future Dates

July 18 – “My Anotonia” written by Willa Cather

August - no meeting

September 19 –“Leap of Faith” written by Queen Noor

October 17- “Hotel on the Corner of Bitter and Sweet” written by Jamie Ford
GUEST PREACHERS IN JULY
1. The Rev. Karl Morrison will celebrate services on July 7, 2013

2. The Rev. Dr. Hugh Brown will celebrate services on July 28th.
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   The Rev. Dr. Karl Morrison has served as curate at Christ Church, New
   Brunswick, Rector at St. Michael’s Chapel (Rutgers University), intern in
   prison chaplaincy, and priest associate of All Saints’ Sisters of the Poor
   in Oxford, England. He began teaching medieval history at Rutgers in
   1988, and, at that time, he and his family joined the parish. As a 
   teacher and scholar, he is Lessing Professor of History and Poetics at 
   Rutgers.  Karl is an historian whose research interests have centered on 
   the history of ideas, spirituality, and the Middle Ages.

The Rev. Dr. Hugh Brown came to All Saints’ Church in Princeton as Rector in May 2007. He has been active in parish church and social justice ministries, having served parishes in Virginia, Ohio, and the Washington, D.C. area. 
Dr. Brown holds a B.A. in Government and International Relations from the College of William and Mary; a M.A. in Religious Ethics from the University of Virginia; a M.Div. from Virginia Theological Seminary; and a D. Min. in Spirituality and Spiritual Direction from Wesley Theological Seminary.

He is married to the Reverend Dr. Elly Sparks Brown, also an Episcopal priest.


HIGHLIGHTING OUR YOUTH MINISTRY AT ST. MATTHEW’S
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After a six-month effort, Drew Lorenz raised over $1,000 to support the Boat Works program at Urban Promise in Camden NJ. He began fundraising back in December by selling movie tickets at the church bazaar. He was motivated to raise money for the group after learning about the program at church. Drew loves to sail and was excited to meet other teenagers who have similar interests. He spent a day last month with their advanced build crew and was amazed by what he learned about boat making! This including kayaks, canoes, sailboats and paddleboards. He hopes to return while on the church mission trip to Camden this summer.

What is Urban BoatWorks?
In partnership with the Camden Shipyard and Maritime Museum, Urban BoatWorks teaches middle and high school youth how to build wooden paddleboats, canoes, and kayaks. Since the program’s first year in 2009, 18 boats have been handcrafted and launched on the water.

BoatWorks' goals go beyond teaching the craft of wooden boat-building. Through working with BoatWorks instructors—nearly all of whom are volunteers—students also learn the skills they need to become productive, responsible adults and leaders among peers. During each build year, they take swimming and sailing lessons so that they are prepared to sail their boats on the water during Urban Promise’s summer paddling season.

Do you (or a family member) have an interesting accomplishment or outreach effort you would like to share with the parish? If so, pass it along! Please include your name, date of the service, and a summary of what you (or your family member) accomplished. A photo is not necessary, but would be nice to include. Send an email to Lynn Lorenz at justmultiples@yahoo.com.  Thank you!
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